
 PUBLIC HEARING – AMEND ZONING CODE
CODE §140-49

THE NORTH HORNELL VILLAGE BOARD
JUNE 6, 2016 6:00 PM

ATTENDANCE: Mayor: John Falci 
Trustees: Frank Libordi, William Coleman, Peter DiRaimondo & Joseph Ingalls
Clerk: Kristene Libordi
Residents: Mark Van Derme, Don Hockenberry & Elise McCollumn

Mayor Falci opened the hearing at 6:00 PM.
He gave a description of the changes to be made to the code and read the following and made note of the section that
was crossed through:

Reimbursable costs. Costs incurred by the Planning Board for consultation fees or other extraordinary 
expenses in connection with the review of a special permit shall be charged to the applicant. not to exceed 
fifty dollars ($50) This shall include, but not limited to, engineering and site plan review, construction 
inspection, SWPPP’s and SEQR. Refer to fee schedule.

There was no opposition from the board or those in attendance. 

The Public Hearing was closed on a motion by Mayor Falci, seconded by Trustee William Coleman and carried. 

Mayor Falci Aye
Trustee Libordi Aye Trustee DiRaimondo Aye
Trustee Ingalls Aye Trustee Coleman Aye

Respectfully submitted, 

Kristene Libordi
Village Clerk


